
Town of Cornish 
Selectmen’s Business Meeting 

March 2, 2016 
  
Emily Ward, Daniel Sherman, and Karen James were present for the Business Meeting. 
 
Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants and the February 17th Business Meeting Minutes were 
reviewed and signed.   
 
Emily reports the Parsonsfield Selectmen approved the full 50% ($600) for the ACO rabies 
vaccine.  Community Pharmacy has been notified to order the vaccine and contact Heather 
Ricker. 
 
2016 Town Reports are being printed.  The Town Report will also be posted on our website. 
 
The Medical Marijuana Committee minutes are posted on the website.  Last night’s MMO 
meeting was well attended. 
 
Code Enforcement Officer will take the State Plumbing Exam on Monday, March 7th at 10am.   
 
A Quick Claim Deed presented for signatures.  Motion made to sign the Quick Claim Deed to 
release the lien on U04-019 for 2000 real estate taxes.  Seconded and approved. 
 
Curbside pick up is for trash only; not construction debris, tires, furniture, or appliances, 
leaves/brush, etc. for town residents and Business contracts with Steve Mellen and Son. 
 
Motion made to put Downeast Magazine’s link to a write up on Cornish on our website.  
Seconded and approved. 
 
Motion made to advertise the town hours, meeting dates, etc. on TV2.  Seconded and approved.  
Kaye will take care of providing the information to Jay Sanborn. 
 
Robert Sturgeon will be invited to the March 9th Selectmen Workshop to discuss the 2-Year 
Plan, street sweeping and verify the guardrails on Spur Road are going up. 
 
Thompson Park fence sustained damage to several pickets.  Tom Green estimates $350 to do 
repairs.  He’ll pickup the broken picket and make repairs.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 6 pm. 
 
______________________________  
Emily Ward 
 
______________________________  
Dan Sherman 
 
______________________________  
Karen James 


